
 

 

SUTHERLAND BOWLING AND RECREATION CLUB LIMITED 
ACN 000 090 979 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 

Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting of Sutherland Bowling and Recreation Club Limited (ACN 000 090 979) will be held at 
the premises of the Club, 101 Oak Road, Kirrawee, New South Wales on Saturday 25th October 2025 at 10:30am. 

Business 

1. To confirm the minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Saturday 12th October 2024. 

2. Business arising from the aforesaid minutes. 

3. To receive and consider the Financial Report of the Company and economic entity for the year ended 31st May 2025 and the reports 
by Directors and Auditor thereon. 

Please Note: Members are asked to respectfully submit any questions they may have, a minimum of 7 days in advance of the meeting to 

the Secretary/Manager (info@clubkirrawee.com.au), so informed responses can be provided at the meeting. 

4. To declare the results of the election of directors. 

5. To elect a Patron for 2025-26 

6. General Business: Transact any business of which due notice has been given. 

 

 

Dated  25th September 2025 by order of the Board of Directors 

 

Bud O’Brien 
Chief Executive Officer 

 
 



CHAIRMAN’S  REPORT  AGM:  2025 
 

 

Dear Members, 

I would like to sincerely thank you for your continued support of Club Kirrawee throughout the year. Your 

loyalty and involvement are what keep our club thriving. 

As you may know, work is currently underway on our exciting new outdoor beer garden, “On The Green,” 

located on Green 2. We anticipate this project will be completed in time for the AGM, and we look forward 

to sharing it with you. 

I’m also pleased to report that our bar takings have increased by approximately $100,000 compared to the 

previous year. This growth is thanks to the wonderful support from our members, an increase in visitors, 

successful functions, and the popularity of barefoot bowls. Both our Saturday and Thursday Happy Hours 

are being well enjoyed by all. 

Please continue to spread the word to your family and friends about the many benefits of being part of Club 

Kirrawee. 

This year, we also launched our very own booking platform, clubktickets.com, which allows you to secure 

entertainment tickets with no fees. Soon, this same site will also handle bookings for our new outdoor area 

and barefoot bowls. 

Be sure to keep an eye out for next year’s entertainment program, and don’t forget you can always check 

what’s on at your club via our Facebook page or website at clubkirrawee.com.au. 

Our Club Grill team, led by Raji and supported by his wonderful staff, have once again excelled in the bistro 

and catering. We are proud to share that they are finalists in the Sutherland Shire Local Business Awards 

for the fourth year in a row—a well-deserved recognition of their hard work and quality. 

If you, or someone you know, are looking to host a function or barefoot bowls party, your club can cater for 

all occasions. More information is available on our website, or you can contact Leena directly. 

Finally, I want to extend my gratitude to Bud O’Bryan, our amazing staff, and the board of directors. Their 

dedication and many hours of commitment to your club have been invaluable. 

Thank you once again for being part of the Club Kirrawee community. 

Warm regards, 

Shaun Grills 

Chairman, Club Kirrawee 

 

http://clubkirrawee.com.au/


ASSISTANT SECRETARY’S  REPORT  AGM:  2025 
 

 

 

2024-2025 has been a year of ups and downs across the Hospitality Industry, and our Club has not 
escaped the effects. Our management team, led by Bud O’Bryan, has done their utmost to mitigate 
the impact while continuing to encourage patronage of the Club’s amenities. The introduction of live 
music on the BBQ deck during the warmer months, and Wednesday night Trivia are examples of 
innovations implemented to grow our profile in the community and provide entertaining options for the 
enjoyment of our members and their guests. 

Competent and friendly staff are fundamental to the continuing success of our Club, and I would like 
to express my appreciation for the enthusiasm and professionalism of our great staff.  

We are proud of the fact that our Club continues to provide a venue for live entertainment in the Shire 
at a reasonable price.  From Oktoberfest to Elvis to Elton John, our events and tribute shows continue 
to be a source of fun and enjoyment for attendees. I look forward to seeing what is in store for the 
coming year and hope to see you there. 

On the Bowling front, our Club was well represented in both Open Pennant, Women’s Pennant, and 
various other Metropolitan South East Region competitions during the year. We may not have emerged 
as overall winners, but all our players and umpires were excellent ambassadors for our Club 
throughout these events. 

In this, our 75th Anniversary year, I would like to thank all our members for their patronage and support. 

 

 

Cath Keelan 

Asst. Secretary 

 



TREASURER’S  REPORT  AGM:  2025 
 

 
Due to the prevailing economic climate, trading in 2024-25 was inconsistent & unpredictable, but 
overall resulted in a modest profit.   Whilst our published financials show an accounting loss of 
$41,115, adding back depreciation results in a cash profit of $51,481, being a 124% increase on 2023-4. 
 
Highlights: 

Bar takings were up by 100k over 2023-4. 
Gross Profit is slightly down, mainly due to providing cheaper prices for members. 
Gaming revenue is up by 55k (+20%) 
Staff costs are up by 12.5% 

 
Given the ever increasing costs of everything, eg. insurance, electricity, staff, cost of goods, repairs & 
maintenance,  etc. etc, we have fared better than many other hospitality venues. 
 
One major change is the replacement of our previous Accountants. 
 
In addition, the commissioning of our ‘On the Green’ alfresco area will provide a family friendly 
outdoor experience for our members & guests, especially through Spring & Summer, with the intent of 
generating additional income, to enable us to continue upgrading our facilities. 
 
Your Board continues to be proactive in advancing our club and work is continuing, to improve our 
gaming & bar facilities for a better experience for you, our members. 
We will continue to work hard & give of our time, to ensure our club functions at a high level. 
 
I would like to thank our staff for their efforts this year, and also thank you, our members for your 
ongoing support. 
 
I’d also like to thank the numerous volunteers, from both our Bowling and Social Memberships who 
provide their time & skills.  Without them our club could not operate. 
 
As always, please continue to support OUR club, simply by being here as often as you can. 
 
 
 
David Bain 
Hon. Treasurer 
 








































































